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In view of the recent issuance of the Office of the President 
declaring the entire Luzon under Enhanced Community Quarantine, the 
National Cooperative Development Council (NCDC) would like to inform 
all its members that the 2020 NCDC General Assembly and Election of 
Officers scheduled on March 27, 2020 at the CDA Central Office, 7th Flr., 
Conference Room, Cubao, Quezon City, is hereby postponed. 

 
For information and guidance of all. 
 
Issued this 18th day of March 2020. 

 
 
 
 

ENGR. FELIX TABASA 
Chairperson, NCDC 

 


